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TUESDAY, 7 APRIL, 1931.

NOTICE.

COLONIAL STOCK ACT 1900
(63 AND 64 Via a 62).

ADDITION TO LIST OF STOCKS UNDER SECTION 2.
Pursuant to Section 2 of the Colonial Stock

Act 1900 the Lords Commissioners of His
Majesty's Treasury hereby give notice that the
provisions of the Act have been complied with
in respect of the undermentioned Stock regis-
tered or inscribed in the United Kingdom: —

Gold Coast Government 4^ per cent. In-
. scribed Stock 1960-70.

The restrictions mentioned in Section 2, Sub-
section (1) of the Trustee Act 1925 apply to
the above Stock (see Colonial Stock Act 1900,
Section 2).

The Home Secretary • gives notice that in
.pursuance of Section 2 (1) of the Employment
of Women, Young Persons and Children Act,
1920, he has made an Order authorising the
employment on two day-shifts of women of '
18 and young persons of 16 years of age and
.over in the winding, warping and sizing de-
.partments at the works of Messrs. Courtaulds
Limited, Marlborough Eoad, Nuneatoni sub-
ject) to the conditions that a worker shall not

" •

be employed in the afternoon shift in con-
secutive weeks and that suitable accommodation
for clothing put off during working hours,
messroom accommodation and washing facili-
ties shall be provided; and that the Secretary
of State may at any time require the occu-
piers to make such special arrangements for
the conveyance of workers living at a distance,
or otherwise for the welfare of such workers,
as may be necessary to prevent hardship.

Whitehall,
1st April, 1931.

The Home Secretary gives notice that in
pursuance of Section 2 (1) of the Employment
of Women, Young Persons and Children Act,
:1920, he has made-an Order authorising the
employment on two day-shifts, of male young
.persons of 16 years of age 'and over in clay
milling and brick pressing at the works of the
'Dinnington Main Coal Company Limited Din-
nington Main Colliery,', near Sheffield, subject
to the conditions that a worker shall not be
employed in the afternoon shift in consecutive
weeks and that suitable messroom accommoda-
tion and washing facilities shall be provided.

Whitehall, . . .
2nd April, 1931.


